

SHALFLEET WEEKLY NEWSLETTER



Headteacher Mrs E Grainger

Thursday 20th July 2017

THINGS YOU NEED TO KNOW

Friday 21st July is our last day at school. School will finish at 1.30pm.





New Catering From September



Federated Fun Afternoon

What a fantastic day, even the good old British weather didn't dampen our afternoon. It was lovely to see our two schools coming together to celebrate our amazing Federation. We would like to give special thanks to Country Comfort who kindly provided the music for all to enjoy and the Rhythm Tree Festival who donated the delicious cakes. A big thank to everyone who came along and supported our event, making it an afternoon to remember.



After School Club - Cycle Isle TraX

Exciting news! From the 8th September we have a Cycle Club basing themselves at Yarmouth. Please see below for more details:

Cycle Isle TraX Weekly Cycling Club. As from Friday 8th September we will be operating a weekly cycling club based at Yarmouth CE Primary School. Come along and try your hand at riding our Cycle Skills and Pump Track, on one of our bikes or bring your own. Tuition is available, helmets are provided and must be worn. Join in the fun and learn a host of new skills. The club will run from 4.00pm to 5.15pm and will cost £5 per session. No booking necessary. We welcome children from all schools to take part.

Please note this club is run independently from school.

We are delighted to inform you that Caterlink recently won the Contract to supply school meals on the Island from September. The current kitchen staff will not change as they TUPE over to Caterlink.

Please see attached Welcome Flyer and Silver Menu for the Autumn Term. Not only will they be providing a variety of delicious, balanced meals the daily price of a school meal is going to reduce from £2.15 per day to £1.85 per day (current meal prices are determined by market forces and may be subject to change).

ALLERGIES - if your child has a food allergy please also see the attached Allergy Form which should be completed and returned to the school office by or on the 6th September. Even if we know your child has a food allergy we would be grateful if you could complete the form just so that we have up to date information.

Clubs

We would like to say a big thank you to everyone who has been involved in the running of clubs and or volunteered in school this year. The difference clubs make to the children is immeasurable and provides them with the opportunity to hone their skills, work with others and try new things. Without our volunteers, we wouldn't be able to provide these exciting opportunities for the children. Thank you again!

Note from the SLT

We would like to take this opportunity to wish you all the best for the summer holidays. It has been a pleasure to work with your children this academic year. We are proud to have such a friendly, caring and kind Federation of children to support. We have been very pleased with the progress they have made, the efforts they have put in to all their learning. Do have a wonderful summer break, we look forward to working in partnership with you into the next academic year.

Sports Day 2017

In the morning the whole school took part in a range of races: we started with the $\frac{1}{2}$ lap, then 1 lap and then relays. The younger children had a chance to do the egg and spoon race too.

In the afternoon we did stuff like: golf, obstacle course, parachute games, whacky races, water race, obstacle, golf and much more.

Although it was extremely hot we all had great fun and enjoyed the ice creams at the end!

By Sonny and Daniel

End Of Term Pick Up Times

Our last day of term is Friday 21st July, we will be finishing school at 1.30pm. Please see below the pick-up times for this day:

Reception 1.30pm
Siblings 1.45pm
Singles 2pm
Yr 6 Independents 2.10pm

Isle of Wight and Hampshire Games - Swimming

Sophie Coleman and Caelen Goldberg

First of all we went on a hovercraft to the mainland, then got on a coach to Aldershot. Then we got into the army base area, where we got changed into our swimming costumes and made our way into the indoor swimming pool. We had to put our swimming caps and goggles on and were called up one by on to do our races. The races we did include front crawl, backstroke and breaststroke. We raced against St Francis, and Queensgate and a few other schools. We had to balance cones on our heads while we were swimming and we also did relay races in the water. They called our school Yarmouth. The pool was split in half. We worked really hard but we didn't win. In fact we came last but it doesn't matter because it's taking part that counts and we had a good time. Then we got out of pool and got dry and into our clothes, then we went to a field with loads of activities in it. There was a climbing wall, there was also a long line to go on it so we didn't make it on. Then we started to walk back to the coach and got an ice cream. Then we got back on the coach for another hour to get back to the hovercraft to get back to the island. It was so fun going, we had a great time.

First Aid report

On the 7th of July 2017, we had a lady who came in and talked to us about first aid. She showed us how to do CPR (Cardiopulmonary Resuscitation) on a child, adult and a baby. We got told we might have to go mouth to mouth with a person she said we didn't have to if it wasn't family. She also showed us how to stop an adult, a baby and a child from choking. She also showed us how to stop a bleeding wound and we even got to practise on each other on our arms and legs.

This all showed us a valuable lesson we might need for the future.

By Eve and Karly Year 6

Leavers Worship

We would like to warmly invite you all to our Leavers Service on Friday 21^{st} July, 10.30am. We look forward to seeing you all.

The Island Games Tennis Match

The match was performed in Ryde Lawn Tennis

The three people that played for Newport area were:

Jessica Green, Owen and Kieran. There were two boys from Carisbrooke Primary and the girl was from Shalfleet. The rivals of the game were from Ventnor, Cowes and Nine Acres.

Here are some words from one of the people from the team that won the silver medal,

"I was the only one in my team that won all my games and I was nervous at the start but it turned out to be an experience that will help me get better at my tennis skills. I was happy when I got my silver medal because it's better than coming last."

Our team played really well winning Silver!!

By Jessica Green y4, Olivia Butchers y6 and Alana Murray Y6

Hampshire Games

On Thursday 29th June 2017 we went to the Hampshire games to represent our school and the island; the sport we were taking part in was girl's football. The first match we played was against national finalists, new church, we played well considering they were national finalists, they only beat us by one Neal, we played well as a team, also completing our team we had to girls from Broadlea School to play for us as two girls from our team had dropped out caused by different reasons.

After we had played a few games we had finished round one and were hoping we would get through to round two. Round two was called the super league, luckily we had got through, and it was a privilege to here that we had got through because it had shown that we had real potential to work hard and to succeed our victory.

We had played really well in the super league but unfortunately lost one game and were knocked out, but we had played really well and had achieved so much to be where we were that day I have to say well done to all the girls who had played in our team:

Rosie Vince
Holly Stephan
Indiana Bouman
Katie Coleman
Jasmine Simpkins
Freya (Broadlea school)
Faith (Broadlea school)

Written by Indiana Bouman year 6

Queensgate Competition-Cricket

We went to Cowes by our parents or guardians. Our first game was against the Bay area and we lost by 10 points, but luckily we won the second match. Unfortunately, we didn't get to the semi-finals because we lost the first game, the people who went were Caelen, /riley, Oliver, Sam, Daisy, Jessica. But as we did not get to the semi-finals we went home. We all enjoyed our time and thank Ms Isaacs for going with us.

By Caelen Goldberg

PTFA News

Great news! We have a Camp Bestival family camping ticket for 27th-30th July which we are silently auctioning. Don't miss out the chance to see Mark Ronson, Madness, All Saints and many more acts. Text or mail your bid through this weekend. Estimated retail value of the ticket is in excess of £500. Call 07740680433 or email shalfleetpta@aol.com to place your bid. Good luckl

U11 Match vs Nine Acres

This match was a home match and was a team made up of year 6 children. The match was a close match but in the second half nine acres scored but shortly after Shalfleet scored with George scoring a great goal.

The match finished Shalfleet 1 Nine Acres 1 we then went to penalties with Nine Acres going first and they scored, then Shalfleet were up and Callum scored. The penalties finished 3-2 to Nine Acres. By Callum

Football Away Match

On Monday 26th June 2017 we played a football match against Brighstone School and we won 6-2.

Ollie scored 2 goals, Ben scored 2 goals, Harry scored 1 and Ryan scored 1. The team was Ben, Joe, Harry, Ryan, Bodhi, Oliver, Riley, Jj, Monty! Good luck to the team with their next match By Freddie y6 and Ben y5

<u>Mark 12:30</u>30 Love the Lord your God with all your heart and with all your soul and with all your mind and with all your strength.'



After School Club - Cycle Isle TraX

Exciting news! From the 8th September we have a Cycle Club basing themselves at Yarmouth. Please see below for more details:

Cycle Isle TraX Weekly Cycling Club. As from Friday 8th September we will be operating a weekly cycling club based at Yarmouth CE Primary School. Come along and try your hand at riding our Cycle Skills and Pump Track, on one of our bikes or bring your own. Tuition is available, helmets are provided and must be worn. Join in the fun and learn a host of new skills. The club will run from 4.00pm to 515pm and will cost £5 per session. No Booking necessary. We welcome Children from all schools to take part.

Please note this club is run independently from school.

Clubs Map

Please find attached our clubs map for September. Don't forget to book your child's place.

T.d.	•	
July		
21 st -	Leavers	Service
10.30am		



Congratulations
Year 3 who achieved
attendance of 100% last
week!

Dates For Your Diary

July

 21^{st} - Last day of term, summer holidays

Sept

6th - Back to school

Vacancy

Two Midday Supervisors required to start in September one at Yarmouth & one at Shalfleet Primary School, 7.15 hours per week

Please note that duties will include the lifting of tables, setting up tables and chairs then packing away.

Please contact Sam Bayley, School Business Manager

<u>s.bayley@shalfleetceprimary.co.uk</u> who is contactable during the holidays, for more information.